TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING

June 1, 2010

I. CALL TO ORDER

A special meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at 9:40 p.m. in the Jamestown Town Hall Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers at 93 Narragansett Avenue, Jamestown by Town Council President Michael Schnack.  

II. ROLL CALL
The following members were present:

Michael Schnack, President

Robert Bowen, Vice President

William Murphy

Michael White

Ellen Winsor

Also present:

Bruce R. Keiser, Town Administrator

Cheryl A. Fernstrom, Town Clerk

III. NEW BUSINESS
1) Appointments  
a)         Juvenile Hearing Board – There was discussion of the good qualifications of the applicants and who should be appointed to the staggered terms.   
A motion was made by William Murphy with second by Robert Bowen to appoint William Piva to the position of member of the Juvenile Hearing Board for the term expiring December 1, 2010.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  

A motion was made by Ellen Winsor with second by William Murphy to appoint Susan Pratt to the position of member of the Juvenile Hearing Board for the term expiring December 1, 2012.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.

A motion was made by Michael Schnack with second by Michael White to appoint Andrew Ford to the position of alternate member of the Juvenile Hearing Board.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.

A motion was made by William Murphy with second by Robert Bowen to appoint Agnes Cotter Filkins to the position of alternate member of the Juvenile Hearing Board.    

Discussion.  Councilor Winsor stated Agnes would be good as a full member.  

Back to the vote on the motion.  Michael Schnack, Robert Bowen, William Murphy and Michael White vote yes.  Ellen Winsor votes no.  Motion passes by a majority vote in the affirmative.

A motion was made by William Murphy with second by Robert Bowen to appoint Mark Matoes to the position of member of the Juvenile Hearing 
Board for the term expiring December 1, 2012.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  
A motion was made by Michael White with second by Robert Bowen to appoint Susan Earley to the position of member of the Juvenile Hearing Board for the term expiring December 1, 2011.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative. 

A motion was made by Michael White with second by Robert Bowen to appoint Gary Cournoyer to the position of member of the Juvenile Hearing Board for the term expiring December 1, 2011.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  
b)        Conservation Commission

A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by Michael White to appoint Kate Smith to the position of member of the Conservation Commission for the three-year term expiring December 31, 2012.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.
c)      Committee on LNG Threat – There was discussion of the good qualifications of the applicants and which applicants would work well together as a committee.  Discussion continued.  
A motion was made by William Murphy with second by Robert Bowen to appoint Martin Keen, Dan Wright, Dick Lynn and Lowell Thomas to the Committee on LNG Threat.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  

Discussion followed regarding the last member appointment and who would be the best fit for the committee.  Lengthy discussion continued.  

A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by William Murphy to appoint Peter Converse to the Committee on LNG Threat.  Michael Schnack, Robert Bowen, William Murphy and Michael White vote yes.  Ellen Winsor votes no.  Motion passes by a majority vote in the affirmative.  
IV. OTHER ADMINISTRATIVE ISSUES, as needed

Town Council Resolution.  Town Administrator Keiser stated a Town Council approved Resolution is required by the General Assembly by this Friday for their approval in order place a bond referendum on the November 2, 2010 general election ballot for issuance of a bond to finance the construction and installation of a wind turbine at Taylor’s Point.  The bond would not exceed $6,500,000.  We do not know the total amount of grant funding that may be received.  To date the town has not heard on the ARRA grant.  Discussion followed regarding the type of bond.  The special warrant proposal for wind turbines submitted by Don Wineberg is referenced and discussed.    

The Resolution was read into the record by Council President Schnack as follows:

“RESOLVED:
   that the Town Council of the Town of Jamestown requests that the General Assembly approve enabling legislation to place a bond referendum on the ballot of the general election to be held November 2, 2010.  Said bond referendum shall ask the voters of the Town to approve issuance of a bond not to exceed $6.5 million to finance the construction and installation of a Wind Turbine at Taylor Point.”  

A motion was made by Robert Bowen with second by William Murphy to accept the Resolution not to exceed $6,500,000 to construct and install a wind turbine at Taylor’s Point and request approval by the General Assembly for enabling legislation to place a bond referendum on the November 2, 2010 general election ballot.  

Discussion.  The amount will change, as we do not know the actual amount of grant money Jamestown will receive.  The actual amount will be known in time to place it on the ballot for approval by the voters in November.  Discussion continued.  
Back to the vote on the motion.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  
Financial Town Meeting.  Town Administrator Keiser has reviewed procedures for the FTM and the taxpayer submitted warrants with Town Moderator Jim Donnelly.  Town Moderator Donnelly will explain the procedures and protocol for the FTM at the beginning of the meeting so that all voters present will understand how the FTM is run, what actions and votes can be proposed and acted on, and what actions and votes are inappropriate.  Discussion continued.        
V. ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Michael White with second by Robert Bowen to adjourn.  Voted unanimously in the affirmative.  

The special meeting was adjourned at 10:08 p.m.
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